

May 11, 2021

Mr. Brian J. Wagner President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Brian:

This is in reference to our March 9 correspondence proposing revisions to positions assigned to the Human Resources Shared Service Center (HRSSC) and National Sales and the centralization of administrative support functions into the headquarters organization as well as your May 7 recommendation to that proposal. This proposal was the final stage of realigning the organizational restructure to be consistent with the August 7, 2020 announcement.

The centralization of administrative support functions caused a change in the reporting relationship by realigning the district/field reporting relationship to the headquarters organization.

NAPS's recommendation was that the Postal Service continue to recognize NAPS as the representative of the respective employees and positions formerly assigned to the district offices and realigned to headquarters-reporting in consultation for pay, benefits and other workplace environment matters, including issues related to ELM 650 Non-bargaining Disciplinary, Grievance and Appeal Procedures.

As discussed with you on May 10, the Postal Service has decided to implement the proposed changes outlined in our March 9 correspondence pursuant to Title 39 § 1004.

However, consistent with your May 7 recommendation, the Postal Service will give full and fair consideration to your recommendation on consultative-process representation of those respective employees in positions impacted by the change in reporting relationship and notify you of the decision on whether this recommendation will be accommodated.

Thank you for your participation in this matter.

Bruce A. Nicholson

Manager

Labor Relations Policy Administration



NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS

National Headquarters 1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 Phone (703) 836-9660

May 7, 2021

Mr. Bruce Nicholson Manager, Labor Relations Policy Administration United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza SW Room 9426 Washington DC 20260-4101

RE: NAPS Recommendation: Proposed Changes to EAS Positions per USPS Realignment and Reporting Relationships

Dear Bruce,

The National Association of Postal Supervisors (NAPS) received the U.S. Postal Service's March 9, 2021 correspondence and 46-page "Current State Organization Area & District Offices" presentation notifying our association of the proposed changes to EAS positions.

NAPS reviewed the USPS proposal and various current and proposed organizational charts within the 46-page presentation on the various reporting relationship changes of EAS from district/field positions to headquarter-reporting positions. In accordance with Title 39, NAPS received a briefing on Tuesday, April 20, 2021 regarding this respective USPS proposal.

It is NAPS's recommendation, in accordance with Title 39, that all respective EAS employees and positions the Postal Service is proposing to align and report to USPS headquarters and area offices continue to be represented by the National Association of Postal Supervisors (NAPS) in consultation for pay, benefits and other workplace environment matters, including issues related to ELM 650 Nonbargaining Disciplinary, Grievance, and Appeal Procedures.

Thank you for your consideration of NAPS's recommendation. Please contact me if you have any questions.

All the best,

Brian/Y. Wagner National President



NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS

National Headquarters 1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 Phone (703) 836-9660

April 9, 2021

Mr. Bruce Nicholson Manager, Labor Relations Policy Administration United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza SW Room 9426 Washington DC 20260-4101

RE: NAPS Briefing Request – Proposed Changes to EAS Positions per USPS Realignment and Reporting Relationships

Dear Bruce,

The National Association of Postal Supervisors (NAPS) is in receipt of the U.S. Postal Service March 9, 2021 correspondence and 46-page "Current State Organization Area & District Offices" presentation notifying our association of the proposed changes to EAS positions.

NAPS has reviewed the USPS proposal and various current and proposed organizational charts within the 46-page presentation on the various reporting relationship changes of EAS from district/field positions to headquarter-reporting positions. As these are major and complicated proposed reporting changes, in accordance with Title 39, NAPS is requesting a briefing as soon as reasonably possible on this respective USPS proposal. During this briefing, NAPS would like to know the following:

- Does the proposed USPS HQ reporting structure improve service performance? If yes, how?
- What are the expected cost savings with the elimination of EAS positions and redundant reporting as a result of the USPS HQ proposed reporting structure?
- Does the proposed reporting structure affect NAPS' representation and pay consultation rights of those respective EAS positions reporting to USPS Headquarters?
- How does the proposed reporting structure impact the process as to whom an appeal is to be filed related to ELM 650 Nonbargaining Disciplinary, Grievance, and Appeal Procedures? Is there a USPS flowchart available that can be shared with NAPS to assist in our understanding as to whom ELM 650 Reviews for appeal should be sent?
- If the proposed reporting changes become effective in FY2021, will this change impact the National Performance Assessment (NPA) system and its respective goals and scorecards?

- The customer experience is such an important metric for the Postal Service in determining customer satisfaction. Under the Enterprise Customer Care Quality proposed reporting (page 44), what rationale or methodology was used to determine the need to reduce the number of authorized Quality Analyst EAS-19 positions in the Michigan (4 to 3) and California (7 to 6) and New Jersey (4 to 3) Enterprise Customer Care facilities? (See page 43 of Current Enterprise Customer Care Quality)
- Under the Sales VP OFC-Proposed (page 46), the USPS is proposing title changes of the various EAS Sales positions. NAPS has noticed that the new title and level of the Field Sales Representative EAS-17 is Territory Representative EAS-18. NAPS has the following questions regarding this proposed Sales change:
 - o What is the FLSA status of the Territory Representative EAS-18 position?
 - o Will the current EAS-17 Field Sales Representative positions be upgraded automatically with a 2% incumbent salary increase?
 - If no, will the current Field Sales Representative EAS-17's be required to apply for the new Territory Representative EAS-18 positions?

During NAPS's review of the respective reporting proposal, below are additional questions related to HRSSC.

- There are various EAS positions that currently reported to HRSSC Operations B, but are proposed to report to HRSSC Operations C. Can USPS explain the rationale, functional reporting and duties of HRSSC Operations A, B and C?
- Why are the EAS HRSSC Occupational Health Claims positions reporting to Human Resources, but the Occupation Health Nurse Administrators are reporting to HRSSC Operation A? It seems confusing for occupational health functions to report differently.
- In the proposed HRSSC Support the USPS added a Building Services Specialist EAS-19 position, but eliminated an EAS Training Specialist EAS-19. If the USPS is advocating more training in its 10-year plan "Delivering for America" why are training specialist positions being reduced?
- HRSSC Center Current moved the <u>HRSSC Org Change Mgmt Supv EAS-23</u> to the proposed HRSSC Systems and renamed it <u>HRSSC Org Change Mgmt Spec TBD-TBD</u> level. NAPS would like to understand the rationale for this and similar HRSSC EAS positions that have not been eliminated, but reporting to a different functional area, including the need to change the position level as noted by TBD.

Please be advised that NAPS may have further questions regarding the USPS proposal either during or after our respective briefing due to the complexity and major reporting changes being proposed. Thank you for your consideration of NAPS's request.

Brian J. Wagner National President LABOR RELATIONS MAR 1 2 2021



March 9, 2021

Mr. Brian J. Wagner President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Brian:

The Postal Service proposes establishment of changes to positions of the Executive and Administrative Schedule (EAS) referenced within this proposal and the realignment of the administrative support functions at the district, specifically the change in the reporting relationships of EAS district/field-reporting positions to headquarters-reporting positions.

This proposal is consistent with the Postal Service's August 7, 2020 announcement (enclosed) of the organizational restructure. One component of this restructure was to direct the centralization of administrative support functions into the headquarters organization.

The district/field reporting relationship for positions within the following departments are planned to be realigned to headquarters-reporting under the respective headquarters Vice President. These changes are reflected in the enclosed current and proposed organizational structure:

De	partmen	+
	Jailille	

Human Resources
Labor Relations
Budget
Accounting
Statistical Programs
Information Technology
Retail Support
Delivery and Customer Service Support
Address Management
Business Service Network
Consumer and Industry Affairs
Business Mail Entry

Vice President

Human Resources
Labor Relations
Finance & Strategy
Controller
Pricing & Costing
Chief Information Officer
Retail & Post Office Operations
Delivery Operations
Chief Retail & Delivery Officer
Customer Experience
Customer Experience
Product Solutions

The following field-reporting positions are proposed to be established at the Retail and Delivery Districts and position descriptions are enclosed:

Position little	Grade
Manager Operations Integration (District)	EAS-25
Integrated Operations Plan Specialist (District)	EAS-21
Retail & Delivery Project Manager (District)	EAS-21
Workforce Operations Planning (District)	EAS-23

475 L'ENFANT PLAZA SW WASHINGTON DC 20260-4101 WWW.USPS.COM These positions will provide support to the District Managers in executing initiatives locally and will link with the support teams matrixed at headquarters and at the Logistics and Processing divisions.

Additionally, changes are proposed to positions within the Human Resources Shared Service Center (HRSSC) and National Sales. These changes are outlined below with further information included among the enclosures:

Function	ction Current Title, Level		New Title, Level	Occ Code
HRSSC	HRSSC REPORTING SPECIALIST EAS-21	0201-0366	HRSSC REPORTING SPECIALIST EAS-21	0201-0366
HRSSC	HRSSC SYSTEM ADMINISTRATOR EAS-23	0201-0138	MGR HRSSC SYSTEMS EAS-25	0201-xxxx
HRSSC	SUPV HRSSC ORG CHANGE MGMT EAS-23	0201-0254	HRSSC ORG CHANGE MGMT SPECIALIST EAS-	0201-0254
VP SALES	FIELD SALES REPRESENTATIVE EAS-17	2370-0399	TERRITORY REPRESENTATIVE EAS 18	2370-xxxx
VP SALES	FIELD SALES REPRESENTATIVE SR EAS-19	2370-0398	SR TERRITORY REPRESENTATIVE EAS-19	2370-xxxx
VP SALES	MGR SALES (DISTRICT) (1) EAS-26	2370-0576	DISTRICT SALES MANAGER (1) EAS-26	2370-xxxx
VP SALES	MGR SALES (DISTRICT) (2) EAS-25	2370-0382	DISTRICT SALES MANAGER (2) EAS-25	2370-xxxx
VP SALES	MGR SALES (DISTRICT) (3) EAS-24	2370-0575		<u> </u>
VP SALES	SALES EXECUTIVE EAS-21	2370-0522	TERRITORY EXECUTIVE EAS 21	2370-xxxx
VP SALES	SALES EXECUTIVE SR (MAILING) EAS-23	2370-0390	SR TERRITORY EXECUTIVE EAS 23	2370-xxxx
VP SALES	SALES EXECUTIVE SR (SHIPPING) EAS-23	2370-0389	SR TERRITORY EXECUTIVE EAS 23	2370-xxxx

This proposal may result in employee impacts requiring a reduction-in-force to be administered in the effected competitive areas. The impacts are due to changes to job descriptions, authorized staffing, and consolidation of districts.

This proposal and enclosed materials are provided for your review pursuant to Title 39 § 1004(d). We look forward to your soonest possible response concerning questions, comments, and/or recommendations you might have so we can achieve our mutual interest in approaching this important matter effectively and expeditiously for the Postal Service and our employees.

Sincerely

Bruce A. Nicholson

Enclosures